Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

We, Councillors Keith Mann and John Warmisham, Lead Member for Education and for Community and Social Services, respectively, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the adoption of the action plan contained in section 4 of the review report, building on the work of the Early Years Services Review and the Libre Consultancy Review.

The Reasons are that the recommendations of the Early Years Review will have an impact on policy and organisation in relation to services for under fives and their families.
This impact is consistent with the matters already being considered by the Council for its strategic structure.


Options considered and rejected were: To reject the findings of the independent consultants’ (National Children’s Bureau) report and for the three partner organisations (PCT, Education & Leisure and Community & Social Services) to continue to plan and deliver early years services.  This option was rejected, as it would not be consistent with the emerging requirements contained within the Children Bill, currently going through Parliament.

Assessment of Risk: The development of early years services is one of many streams in the Government's plans to improve services for children. Those plans are being progressed by the Government at different speeds. There is a risk of services not being developed in the most effective way because of this. The risk can be minimised by ensuring strong coordination of development.

The source of funding is integration of internal and external sources: Existing mainstream funding; Children’s centre funding; Childcare Grant (allocated via Early Years Development & Childcare Partnership)

SureStart Programmes 

Legal advice obtained: Relevant Legal documentation has been considered during the review process.

Financial advice obtained: Corporate Finance section represented on Steering Group.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:-
Early Years Review – Final report 
Appendices 1 – 17
Children’s Centres - Developing Integrated Services for Young Children & their Families - Guidance


Contact Officer: Faith Mann 


Tel No 0161 778 0133

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: K. Mann / J. Warmisham
Dated:  Wednesday, 1 September, 2004

Lead MembersThis decision was published on 1st September, 2004, and will come in force on 9th September, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

